PUBLIC NOTICE

Calhoun County is requesting public comment in regard to the submission of an application to
the Texas General Land Office (GLO) for Community Development Block Grant — Disaster
Recovery (CDBG-DR) funds associated with Hurricane Harvey recovery. The application is for
proposed non-housing infrastructure projects to utilize $5,936,548.00 in funding allocated by
the Golden Crescent Regional Planning Commission for long-term disaster recovery efforts.

The County’s proposed projects will document direct storm damage and expend funds that
principally benefit low-to-moderate income areas of the county.

As a part of the requirements to receive the disaster recovery funds, the County must provide
for public review and comment of the proposed projects for 30-days from July 26" — August
26™ 2019. The County is giving residents an opportunity to voice opinions on the proposed
projects by viewing the draft application on the County’s website http://www.calhouncotx.org

Any person wishing to make written comments regarding the application should submit them
to:

katy(@ksbr-lic.com, or mail your comments to:

Calhoun County
c/o LaDonna Thigpen

Hurricane Harvey Disaster Recovery
211 S. Ann St., Suite 301
Port Lavaca, TX 77979

All comments must be received by August 26, 2019. Upon the expiration of this comment
period, the County will review and address the public comments as part of the Hurricane
Harvey CDBG-DR application submission to the Texas General Land Office (GLO).

Any persons having questions or needing assistance should contact the Emergency
Management office at 361-553-4400.
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